APPENDIX B

Penn State Berks Faculty Senate Statement on the Final Report of the 
Promotion and Tenure Transition Committee

Approved _________________
The Berks Faculty Senate urges the University Faculty Senate to maintain our existing P&T review process. 

On Friday, October 28, 2005, the Berks Faculty Senate charged the Faculty Affairs Committee to draft a statement to be approved by the Senate Council that clearly states the Berks position on the section of the Final Report of the Promotion and Tenure Transition Committee with implications for Berks and the other stand-alone colleges. This section exists under the heading “Additional Recommendations” on page 5 of the report. Specifically, the report states, 

“Because of concerns expressed by the University College faculty regarding the perceived lack of disciplinary review in their current Divisional review level, we question whether similar conditions may exist in the stand-alone colleges. Thus, we encourage the Faculty Affairs Committee to conduct a faculty survey at Abington, Altoona, Behrend, Berks, and Harrisburg.”

The Berks Faculty Affairs Committee sought and received input from Berks faculty, consulted with Associate Dean for Academic Affairs, and consulted with the three Division Heads. 
The members of the Faculty Affairs Committee, Senate Council, and the College's academic administration unanimously support Berks’ current three-level system of review. The consensus is that the concerns about disciplinary representation expressed by some members of the University College do not apply to the review process at Berks. Therefore, we recommend that the existing review process at Berks remain.
